Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

September 10, 2012
Members in attendance: Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster and Acting Chair; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Law, Advancements;  Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising Chair; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Croom; Mr. Dooley; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Heron; Mr. Fletcher; Ryan Short, SPL
Ms. McGregor (Secretary)

· Mr. Heron made a motion to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded by Mr. Dooley. August minutes were approved.

Mr. G. Lee (Scoutmaster and Acting Chair)
· The troop has had good, productive planning session. The calendar has been updated.
· The Webelos Woods campout will be this weekend at Barstow (September 14 – 16).

· October’s campout is at Table Rock, October 19 – 21.. November’s campout is at the AT—weekend of November 16.

Mr. Cannon (Treasurer)
· Our troop is doing fine financially.
R. Short (SPL)

· Last month’s JLT and Dreher Island campout were successful.
· Ryan will help type of the minutes from the JLT and get updates to Mr. McGregor.

· Dreher Island was a good campout, and everyone enjoyed Mr. Fletcher’s boat.

· Webelos Woods is this weekend (September 14 – 16). All leaders and cooks have been identified. All others will help with the ceremonial trail. C. Fletcher and R. Lee will do a poster for their presentation. R. Short will create a brochure.

· The troop will work on earning Fishing Merit Badges on the 30th.

· Popcorn sales will continue through October 30.

· Clemson Merit Badge Day is September 22. Mr. Kuenzli is looking for another driver.

Mr. Fletcher (2013 Boat Trip)

· Everything looks good for the Florida Keys trip.
Mr. Law (Advancements)
· Pumpkins will arrive at SSSJ on Saturday, September 29. The church would appreciate help with pallets on the 25th.
Mr. Heron (Recruiting)

· The open house at CRMS went well.
Mr. Dooley

· There will be a roundtable on Thursday called “Care and Feeding of the Den Chief.” Den chiefs are boy scouts who help with recruiting. Several packs do not have troops to feed into naturally, so recruiting is important. The Den Chief training will be September 29. The troop will pay the $10 training fee for any interested scout.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· Mr. Barnes will be out of town for a while. Mr. Clamp will help out with Daniel Layton in his absence. Layton has not notified anyone about the status of his project.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· December’s service project (replacing campout) is to be determined.

· Mr. Clamp suggesting helping Kelly & Suggs feed and clean up at the Oliver Gospel Mission. Scouts would show up in uniform between 11 and 11:30 on Saturday, December 8.

Mr. McGregor (Web Master)

· The calendar has been updated. Ryan Short will e-mail individual meeting plans.

Mr. Croom

· Mrs. Croom requests use of the troop trailer during the week of September 19.

Mr. Dooley

· The council Camporee is the first weekend in November. Troops should publicize their troop in action. The winning troop will win a ribbon and a trip for up to eight people to different media outlets.
Mr. Lee

· Timmy Lee’s Eagle Court of Honor is scheduled for Sunday, October 7 at 3:00 at SSSJ.
Our next meeting will be on Monday, October 1, at 7:30.

